

## Dear Friends,

Happy New Year! As we look forward to the next Christmas in just 48 weeks, we're still glowing in the joy of the past month. December was a time filled with family reunions and heartfelt moments as Breanna and Jack visited Michigan.

We basked in the warmth of spiritual encouragement at the AIM conference, earlier in December. Friends shared the results from last December when they asked us to deliver 5 tons of food to a community they served among for nearly forty years. El Niño flooding had destroyed roads and cut off their food supply. Miraculously, the Lord opened a way for us to land and deliver the food. This unexpected compassion from the followers of Jesus stunned the chiefs and villagers. This year, the community's thirst for the Good News has sparked an unprecedented spiritual revival, with over twenty new believers eager to understand and embrace the teachings of Jesus, transforming their lives from darkness to light.

The path of light is not without shadows. We've had to remain vigilant due to threats against our friends, keeping a pilot and plane ready for emergency evacuations. Even in this tension, the message of hope persists. As we reflect on the flight to Egypt by the Holy Family, we see parallels in our own journey - a journey of faith amidst fear. This Christmas, let's remember the enduring power of the Light of the World, which darkness cannot overcome, as we pray for our new siblings in faith living in a world teetering between night and dawn.



## AIM AIR updates going into 2025

Below are the top five **prayer requests** and **answers to prayers** for AlM AlR. For more details, please go to: <a href="https://www.jerrybreanna.com/aimair2025">www.jerrybreanna.com/aimair2025</a>.

Giving Thanks:	Please Pray:
KCAA Director looking into our avionics situation.	Completion of Arua hangar
Missionary work permits that have been renewed.	Managers for Quality and Safety department
Insurance process from lightning strike.	Urgent funding needs for AIM AIR
Kenyan churches enthusiasm to "Mabawa Ya Injili"	Major Caravan overhaul completed efficiently



## Family Update

For more of a detailed update, and prayer request, please go to: www.jerrybreanna.com/family2025

livia & Nate: Baby Kathleen was born, a little early, but healthy, on Mother's Day, 2024.

Nate enjoys working as an electrical contractor. Olivia started at the Wolverine Shoe plant's daycare center. It's close by, and she gets to take Katie to work with her.

race started her junior year at Cornerstone University (30 minutes from Olivia & Nate's house). She's pursuing a creative writing degree. She's in a writer's club, discipleship group, and walks to church each Sunday. In May she came to Kenya to celebrate

saiah graduated from High School. He said farewell to friends, field hockey, and running lights for drama. After graduation, he spent 6 weeks in Nairobi and in Holland with friends. He has his driving license and is looking for a job and may go to Cornerstone in the fall.

**ack** completed elementary school and is mastering middle school life. He picked clarinet for band. The broken instrument did not play in tune, so he switched to percussion. He loves being an uncle, horse riding lessons, and joined the tech crew for middle school play.

**Peanna** flew for Katie's birth, back for Isaiah's graduation, and back to US for six weeks to see family and supporters with all of us. She began teaching 4th grade in August. She's the assistant director for the middle school play, and teaches Sunday School at times.

Thank YOU for keeping us flying!

Deira Man

Soian

Tak